Trinity High School Glebe Street, Renfrew PA4 8TP

Tel: 0300 300 1444

Head Teacher: Paul Marshall

Our Ref: PM/LM

Your Ref:

Date: 24 June 2021



Children's Services
Director of Children's Services: Steven Quinn

End of Term 2020-2021

Dear Parent/ Carer,

As we approach the end of the academic term, I wanted to write to you to offer my sincere thanks and provide an update of the events that have taken place in past year. As we are all aware this has been an exceptionally challenging session for all involved. We have all faced challenges throughout the course of this year, but we have met those challenges head on and worked hard to overcome them as a community. I have been fortunate enough to experience the sense of community that is evident in our school since arriving in April. I have witnessed pupils supporting each other and their school by following guidelines and giving of their best in class and during assessments. Our staff have worked exceptionally hard to support the education of the young people whether through distance learning or in the class upon their return to school.

Our Core Values (Community, Achieving, Respect, Equality)

It is important to remember that an excellent school experience is not only attributed to high quality learning and teaching but also the out of class opportunities that our young people experience. Pupils and staff continue to exhibit our school values through their actions and interactions. Although, due to restrictions, this year's extra-curricular programme has not been as we would have wanted for pupils they have still managed to take part in several activities such as sports clubs, modern language competitions, faith event such as Caritas and charity events such as Youth and Philanthropy Initiative. We have been proud to celebrate the success of the young people via the website, twitter, assemblies and at our formal awards ceremonies.

End of Term Procedures

Session 2020-2021 will end at 1pm on Friday 25th June, pupils have been following their new timetables this week and will continue to be engaged in class until the end of term. Pupils should ensure that they do not leave any personal belongings in the school building at the end of term.

We would encourage pupils to continue to use lateral flow testing kits over the summer holiday as part of the universal testing offer. Members of the public can access these kits, free of charge, at local testing centres and pharmacies. Pupils can collect testing kits before we stop school which can be used prior to returning in August from the school office.

SQA Matters

Pupils have received their Provisional Results via email on Tuesday 22nd June. I would like to congratulate our senior phase students on their excellent achievements and thank them for their dedication and commitment to their studies this year. In my previous correspondence to parents of pupils in the Senior Phase I outlined the timeline for the SQA process. I would like to draw your attention to this letter, which is available on our website, particularly guidance regarding the appeals process. More information regarding this and other important SQA matters can be access here:

https://www.sqa.org.uk/sqa/95157.html

New Session

Session 2021-2022 will begin for pupils on Monday 16th August. We look forward to welcoming everyone back after a restful and peaceful summer break. New paper copies of timetable will be issued to anyone who requires these. More details on this will be communicated through the various Year Group Microsoft Teams.

Pupils joining First Year in August should report to the Assembly Hall period 1 to collect their timetable and will be shown to class by Sixth Year buddies. Pupils should bring a PE kit on the first day in case they are timetabled for this. Further information for pupils joining S1 can be accessed on our school website.

I would like to thank you for your continued cooperation with regards to school uniform. Pupils returning in August should continue to follow our school dress code below:

- Blazer (optional)
- Black trousers or skirt (no leggings)
- White shirt
- Black V-neck jumper (optional but no hooded sweatshirts or outdoor jackets to be worn in class)
- Plain black shoes (no white trainers or baseball boots / shoes)
- School tie (can be purchased from school office)
 - S1 S3 Green BGE tie
 - S4 & S5 Blue Senior Phase Tie
 - o S6 Blue and Gold Senior Phase Tie

I would like to take this opportunity once again to thank you for your continued support. We are looking forward to the new term ahead and the opportunities which will be offered to the young people within Trinity High School.

I would like to wish you and your family a peaceful summer.

Kind regards,

P. Marshall Head Teacher

P-MasZall





